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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO: 1249

COMMITTEE: Public Safety

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring agency corrective action plans for retroactive contract registration
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Brannan, Won, Stevens, Louis Brewer Hanks, Riley, Restler, Hanif, Ossé, Menin, Rivera, Banks, Dinowitz, Joseph, Schulman, Avilés, Ung and Cabán



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require city agencies to submit annual reports on contract registration during the previous fiscal year. An agency would be required to submit a corrective action plan by January 1 if it: (1) registered 100 or more contracts or contracts valued at over $10 million in the previous fiscal year; and (2) more than 30 percent of its contracts or contract value were registered 90 days or more after their start dates. Such corrective action plans would be required to analyze the causes of delays, specify improvements to be made, include implementation timelines, and set performance targets. Beginning October 1, 2026, and each October 1 thereafter, the city chief procurement officer would be required to submit a report to the mayor and the council analyzing citywide trends on the effectiveness of citywide corrective action plans.
EFFECTIVE DATE: 60 days after becoming law

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget's (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as the implicated agencies would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Owen Kotowski, Senior Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Jack Storey, Unit Head
		Eisha Wright, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full. 
	


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=7318901&GUID=B5FDEE35-BB3F-41F8-B758-9FC7ADC4D926&Options=&Search= 
DATE PREPARED: April 29, 2025
HEARING DATE: April 30, 2025
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